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Project Description: This 
project consists of the 
construction of 
approximately 500 linear 
feet of sidewalk, new 
crosswalks and new 
pedestrian signals at the 
intersection of Middlebrook 
Pike and Lake Brook Blvd.  
This project will create an 
accessible connection for 
residents on Lake Brook 
Blvd to reach the KAT bus 
stop on the south side of 
Middlebrook Pike. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Schedule:  
Bid Opening: October 18, 2018 
Notice to Proceed: February 25, 2019 
Contract Completion Date: April 25, 2019 
 
Current Contract Price: $ 155,756 
 
Engineering Department May 2019 Status: The project is complete.  
Project Designer: Qk4, Inc. 
Construction Contractor: Whaley Construction, LLC 
 
City of Knoxville Contact 
Construction Engineer: Robin L. Tipton, PE (865) 215-6100 

Middlebrook Pike at 
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